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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – May is a hopping month that starts off with the celebration of Johnathan Stuecker reaching the rank of Eagle Scout at his Eagle Court of Honor.  We then move on to the evening devoted to BSA swim tests to make our canoe trip safer and slide into summer camp more smoothly.  McCallister Cox has his Eagle project scheduled for May 14th at Waverly Park.  We will help Fr Bill at our sponsor organization, St. John Paul II, celebrate his 30th anniversary in the priesthood.    Next we take our annual canoe trip then our quarterly Court of Honor.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. St. John Paul II’s Hikes Lane Campus.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
May 4th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ St. Xavier HS Pool for BSA Swim Tests
May 11th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Patrol Box Assessment 
May 18th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings - Canoe Trip Preparation
May 25th, 7:00 PM – Quarterly Court of Honor
BSA Certified Swimmer Test – May 4th we will offer BSA swim test certification tests.  This certification is required for any scout or adult who wants to participate in our upcoming canoe trip.  If a scout plans to participate in water related summer camp activities, this certification is required for that also.  
Canoe Camp Out– The weekend of May 21st we will have our annual canoe camp out which is one of our most popular trips.  There will be a couple of liability waivers and additional restrictions for boys who want to Kayak but this should be an amazing weekend.  
Fr. Bill Celebration – St. John Paul II parish is our sponsoring organization and Fr. Bill will celebrate his 30th anniversary on May 15th.  During his time at St. Pius, Fr. Bill was a big supporter of Troop 342.  He acknowledges the key role that our youth play in the church’s continued existence so youth in general has long been a high priority for Fr. Bill.  He very much has a big presence at John Paul II Academy.  We will show our support for Fr. Bill by encouraging our scouts to attend 11:00 Mass that day at the St. JPII Goldsmith Lane campus as well as the reception afterwards.  We will also ask our members to help with any chores surrounding the celebration.  
Court of Honor – May 25th we will celebrate the achievements of our scouts at our quarterly Court of Honor.  All of the merit badges earned and advancements accomplished this quarter will be recognized and celebrated.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – Troop Leadership Meetings will be held a week early this month because of the Memorial Day holiday.  The PLC meets on Sunday, May 22nd while the adults will meet from 7-9 Monday May 23rd.  Everyone is invited.
April Fun and Celebrations!
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A Climbing camp out has become one of our key camp outs that we now try to schedule at least annually.  This time we went to Torrent Falls in the Red River Gorge area for a safe but fun and a little scary time.





To the left Mr. Kennedy presents Kevin’s achievement and kicks off the tokens presented to Kevin’s parents as well as to Kevin.  To the right his fellow Eagles accompany him as they all recited the Eagle Scout Oath.  





Speaking of reaching great heights, Kevin Tobin reached the pinnacle of scouting as we celebrated him achieving Eagle rank at his Court of Honor on April 24th.  Below are a couple of pictures from that occasion.  





Above we see our scouts beginning to climb and to the left an indication of just how high they climbed.





To the left here would appear to be a Scoutmaster who is working very hard or might be afraid of how high he has climbed.  Alas he has both feet planted on the ground but nice try!








